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PUBLIC  MEETING  DISCUSSES 
IMPACT OF CYCLISTS ON LOCAL 

ROADS  &  RESIDENTS

Problems and solutions were discussed at the lively meeting about 
cycling in Harcourt held on 19 June. Councillor Tony Cordy and 
Colleen Marchant are shown here considering the feedback from the 
meeting.

Turn to Page 2 for the story and opinion.

We aim to publish by 
the 3rd of the month 
except January. The 
deadline for copy is 
the 24th of the month 
prior. Advertisers and 
Community Groups 
will be sent reminder 
emails.
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Cycling in Harcourt 		  From Page 1

There’s been a recent increase in cycling activity and 
events taking place on the roads in and around Har-
court. In addition to the regular training and racing 
days organised by the Castlemaine Cycling Club, Har-
court played host to the State Regional and Metro-
politan races in May and over the June long weekend 
was a destination for the Bendigo Cycling Club’s three 
day regional tour. 

For local resident Colleen Marchant, this June event 
was the straw that broke the camel’s back. “There was 
no advance notice that cyclists were coming to town 
and taking over our roads,” observed the Eagles Road 
resident. “I took my kids to buy an ice-cream at the 
service station and two blokes leapt onto the road in 
front of me. They had no identification and no hi-vis 
clothing, but they expected me to pull over and take a 
different route to the servo because a group of cyclists 
were due to ride through.” 

Speaking to other local residents, Colleen uncovered 
a groundswell of discontent and concern that resi-
dents were not being informed about events taking 
place within their own community. Colleen contacted 
the Harcourt Progress Association and convened a 
meeting of residents to discuss the impact of cycling 
on the township.

Over 50 local residents recently met at the Harcourt 
Bowling Club to express their frustration at the lack 
of prior warning and disruption that occurs when 
cycling events take place in the middle of the town. 
The mood of the meeting was overwhelmingly sup-
portive of cyclists, with many attendees identifying 
themselves as keen riders. But serious concerns were 
raised about the restriction on local amenity with 
residents unable to travel freely around the centre of 
the township and households experiencing incon-
siderate treatment from visiting spectators parking 
across driveways, leaving litter on the streets, block-
ing access to the service station and presenting real 
safety concerns for drivers, pedestrians and cyclists 
themselves. 

The meeting provided a great opportunity for people 
to air their concerns and consider potential solu-
tions to address the problems. Following the meeting, 
a sub-committee of residents and riders has been 
formed to help improve communication between the 
visiting clubs and local residents.  

Calder Ward Councillor Tony Cordy acted as chair 
for the evening and was supported by Colleen March-
ant and Harcourt Progress Association secretary Jac-
queline Brodie-Hanns. Councillor Cordy said “Like 
any event taking place in our shire, these cycling 
events have to comply with a lot of regulations. It is 

concerning to hear that residents have not received 
notification about races and cycles meets happening 
within the town.”

Improved notification and better communication 
with residents were identified as a key focus that the 
Harcourt Progress Association could address. “Too 
often these events or activities are inflicted on Har-
court without residents knowing what is happening. 
Its no wonder residents feel frustrated and disempow-
ered,” said Jacqueline. “After all this is our community 
and our voice needs to be heard.”

A further public meeting has been convened by the 
Harcourt progress Association on Friday 25th July to 
hear about the proposed mountain bike park. 

THE VOICE OF THE PEOPLE:

We asked people in Harcourt for their thoughts…..

Cycling is increasingly popular in Harcourt. How 
do you think we should minimise the impact and 
maximise the benefits for Harcourt?

Paul: The congestion in the town centre which for 
many is their nature strip drive ways and home needs 
to be taken into consideration. Access for emergency 
services needs to be maintained at all times. Move 
starting area out of the town centre.

Lyn: A wonderful opportunity to put Harcourt on the 
map. Do whatever to takes to make it happen.

Tracey: If they would like to have cycling in Har-
court then I would suggest that they put it in a more 
appropriate spot. By moving it out of the town takes 
away from a dangerous area of Harcourt for traffic 
and blind spots and off the front lawns of residents’ 
homes.  Plus the inappropriate behaviour of some 
cyclists will not impact the local residents as much.

Bianca: It was good to see more people enjoying 
the town. I’m sure the shop and servo are loving the 
weekend boost in business. And if people have to 
watch out for people on bikes - I hope they would be 
anyway - as my kids go everywhere on their bikes in 
Harcourt.

Colleen: I see a tragedy in the making & discomfort 
for those who are in the impact zone.

Paul: We could allocate parking away from centre 
of town, organise a couple of changing marquees or 
organise for the swimming pool changing rooms to 
be open from the outside, or use the scout hall. 

Sandy: It hasn’t directly affected me, but I do feel for 
the residents living along the main road. The cyclists 
have been bringing more money to the town in one 

continued page 3
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weekend than the local trade ever could.

Milly: I think it is great for the town and the busi-
nesses within the town. A lot of people coming to 
Harcourt would not have been here before had it not 
been for the cycling. They come from all over Victo-
ria. I don’t find that the few weekends that they are 
here, that there is any issue. 

Vicki: Harcourt is a town marked for growth and 
development and l for one am happy for that on so 
many levels, not just for my generation but for many 
to come.

These comments were provided to the HARDCORE 
HARCOURT Facebook page, an open Facebook 
group for people living in or connected to Harcourt.  

Harcourt Co-operative Cool Stores Ltd. 
Est. 1917 

 Serving Harcourt District and Orchardists with cool storage, 
packing  and processing facilities  

Wine processing and warehousing plus off-season cool and ambient temperature storage for 
fruit and wine available.The most advanced, state-of-the-art cool store in Australia - meeting 

the needs of the 21st Century

from page 2

Brilliant Barkers Creek – from weeds to wonder!

Subsidies for creek works available

After successfully earning a grant from the State Gov-
ernment’s Communities for Nature program, the in-
formal network of North Harcourt/Sedgwick, Barkers 
Creek Landcare & Wildlife and Harcourt Valley Land-
care Groups is now engaging landholders interested in 
improving the quality of Barkers Creek.  

If you are a landholder on Barkers Creek or an ad-

joining feeder gully, the Barkers Creek Landcare Network 
would like to offer you the opportunity to participate in 
this valuable project.  The project offers you support to 
manage and enhance the biodiversity values of your creek 
frontage.  In particular, we would like to assist you to con-
trol Gorse, Blackberry and Broom, revegetate with local 
plants and/or install fencing to protect the creekline.  We 
also offer networking and information to help you improve 
your property and its natural environment.

This two year project continues the successful start made 
with the “Barkers Creek Clean-up” project; a collabora-
tion between the Barkers Creek Landcare Network and 
Connecting Country.  Success to date includes the devel-
opment of a Management Plan to guide creek restoration 
work and the creation of agreements with approximately 
50 landholders with creek frontage.  These landholders 
made a commitment to eradicate environmental weeds; 
particularly Blackberries and Gorse, from their properties. 

You can too!

We are currently assessing landholder interest in the proj-
ect. The type and amount of work will be reviewed and 
funding will be allocated to specific works following the 
assessment.  To register your interest or for further infor-
mation please contact Janyce McMurtrie on 0429 968 782 
or at info@regionalenvirosense.com.au

(above) Blackberry infestation in Barkers Creek

After weed clearing and planting  - Barkers Creek



HARCOURT NEWS July  2014 |  Edit ion 74

How Harcourt’s apple 
industry has diversified
Over the last 150 years, Harcourt has become 
well known for its apples, exporting them 
throughout Australia and around the world. 
The apple industry has changed many times 
over that period, and most significantly in the 
last decade and a half, with more than half of 
the 26 growers that were active in 2000 hav-
ing stopped farming, due to the drought and 
various other factors. 

More recently the apple industry has been 
rejuvenated by several related industries 
springing up, particularly apple juice, apple 
cider, and most recently, the consortium be-
tween the Harcourt Co-operative Coolstore 
and several local growers and producers, as 
reported in last month’s Core.

Another new and related business that has 
recently started in Harcourt is exporting fruit 
growing “how-to” skills. Recognising the 
growing trend towards growing your own 
food, local organic orchardists Hugh and Ka-
tie Finlay from Mt Alexander Fruit Gardens 
have developed a range of products to satisfy 
the thirst of backyard growers for informa-
tion and skills.

As Katie explains “Having a small organic 
farm means we’re perfectly placed to share 
our knowledge and skills with home growers.  
We’re large enough to be commercial or-
chardists, but small enough to have come up 
with a range of solutions to most fruit grow-
ing problems that work in the garden.”

“Being certified organic has also meant we’ve 
had to come up with ways of getting a good 
crop every year without relying on chemi-
cals, which is what most home growers are 
looking for.”

Their main product is the Grow Great Fruit 
program, which lets members know what to 
do, and when to do it, as well as offering vari-
ous other benefits like one-on-one consulta-
tions, fruit tree database, and discounts on 
their other products.

They also offer 6 different workshops (see ad 
for upcoming dates), that together make up 
a short course in fruit growing. And coming 
soon are e-books and webinars to offer dif-
ferent ways of learning how to grow fruit.

UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
 

Sunday 29 June 
 AM Grow Your Own Fruit Trees 
 PM Worm Farms and Compost Tea 
  

Sunday 3 August  
 AM Pruning  
 PM Organic Pest & Disease Control  
  

BARE-ROOTED FRUIT 
TREES FOR SALE 

Cherries, peaches, nectarines, 
apricots, plums, apples, pears, 

citrus and other fruit & nut trees.  
Orders must be in by July 6 

 
Orders and workshop bookings: 

www.mafg.com.au 
0409 706 784 

MT ALEXANDER 
Fruit Gardens 
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Mountain Bike Park 
Public Information Session
Friday 25th July, 7pm 

at the Harcourt Leisure Centre
Refreshments provided

Hear from Peter Skilbeck, Chair of the Goldfields Track committee and 
other members of the Mountain Bike Park Steering Committee, see the 
draft plans and concept map and learn about the possibilities for Harcourt.

The possibilities are endless…
...dream big!

Goldfields Tourism Inc has been 
funded by the state government to 
explore implementing a Mountain 
Bike Park on the western flank of Mount 
Alexander.

Mountain Bike Parks in Forrest (in the 
Otways), the You Yangs, Beechworth 
and Mount Buller have seen huge 
economic booms for their towns 
and communities.

The Mountain Bike Park is an exciting opportunity for Harcourt.

Find out more at the
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Harcourtians - Chris Teed
Chris, who many of us have seen behind the 
counter in the Harcourt Store, has embarked on 
an apprenticeship that was not even on his radar 
a year ago. He is now learning the craft of restor-
ing and servicing old pipe organs. 

Chris, who turned 19 on June 8 this year, was 
born in England. He moved to Castlemaine 
when his Mum, Elizabeth, returned there. Later, 
the family moved to Harcourt. Chris attended 
Harcourt Valley and Castlemaine Primary 
schools and then went on to Castlemaine High 
School.  Harcourt has been his home since 2004.

‘I have always had an interest in music and 
trains,’ explains Chris. I had formal piano les-
sons for nearly six years. I play the keyboard in a 
local band, The Exit Crowd,  and we usually get 
gigs on the weekends. We listen to each other 
and learn our music by ear.’ Although Chris ad-
mits to liking Jazz more than most styles, he says 
the band is also influenced by punk, rock and 
world music in general. He jokingly tells me the 
band reflects Castlemaine world music.

‘I did a few odd jobs when I left school and had 
my heart set on being a train driver. I applied 
for a trainee position with the Metro but wasn’t 
accepted. I was told they have lots of applicants. 
So my dream of driving trains was put on hold. 
Steam trains are my favourites. I have been on 
a couple and they are magical. I love the sound 
they make and the way they work.  The smell of 
coal smoke is one of my favourite smells.’

It wouldn’t be surprising to learn that Chris is 
a strong advocate for the return of the train to 
Harcourt Station.

When we return to talking about his apprentice-
ship, you can hear the passion in Chris’ voice.

‘My godfather has a friend with an organ build-
ing company. He suggested I might look at it and 
give it a try. The company restores and refur-
bishes 150 pipe organs throughout Victoria. The 
work can involve removing an organ from loca-
tion to another. That’s a big job. You have disas-
sembled the pipes, blower, keyboard and wiring 
and reassemble it all making sure it is in tune. I 
went to my first job in Horsham and it all took 
off from there; but I am still on a huge learning 
curve.

‘The organs we work on are mostly in churches. It 
can take from 2-6 hours to service a pipe organ. 
You can have three divisions of pipes in an organ. 
The keyboard opens up the windchest where the 
pipes sit. The wooden square pipes produce the 
softer more fluted sounds and the small tubular 
metal pipes the higher pitch sounds. Other pipes 
have reeds that make them sound like clarinets.

‘Sometimes you find the organ has become a 
home for crickets or other creatures. I haven’t 

The Exit Crowd performing with Chris on keyboard.
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Harcourt Progress
 Association

NEXT HPA MEETING: 

Wednesday 16 July, 7pm - 9pm at the 

Harcourt Valley Primary School 

ALL  WELCOME   

Sound genetics 
An asset to your 
herd

•  Stud services
•  Breeding females
•  Pets/Herd Guards

•  Packages for New                                                                 
    Breeders
•  After-sale quality        
    support

•  Alpaca yarn 
•  Member of Q-Alpaca

Jenny & Keith McKenry

03 54396525 
0428 479 050
Harcourt North, Victoria
alpacas@dandura.com
www.dandura.com

seen a dead possum in one yet.’

To pursue his apprenticeship and join what is 
now internationally a small group of pipe organ 
craftspeople, Chris is moving to live in Mel-
bourne. 

‘That is where most of the work is and where I 
have the best opportunities to learn about differ-
ent pipe organs. I’ll be back on weekends to do 
band gigs and practice my music.’

‘As to the future, it is wherever my work takes me. 
However Harcourt is home and feels like home. I 
have spent most of my life here and I can’t imag-
ine ever losing that connection.’

Jenny McKenry, Dandura Alpacas
Chris with his siblings Edward, Charlotte and Ellen.

Façade of the organ at St John the Evangelist in Toorak.
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Cryptic Crossword Challenge - crack the code of the cunning McW!

© McW June ‘14

June’s Solution: Across:  1 upside; 4 in-basket; 10 wedge-tail; 11 parer; 12 saw; 13 made a pass at; 14 a 
talon;      16 bashful; 19 upright; 20 Rileys; 22 Dardanelles; 25 cop; 26 axiom; 27 white feet; 28 tiger eye; 29 
brandy. Down:  1 unwise; 2 soda water; 3 dream; 5 Nullarbor Plain; 6 appraisal; 7 Kurds;  8 throttle; 9 said 
another way; 15 legwarmer; 17 flyscreen; 18 Quadrant; 21 apathy 23 ruing; 24 swear.
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The Harcolairies of the Harcourt Valley

(George Milford can vouch for the authenticity of these little folk)

Some countries have their elves or sprites,
Leprechauns, gnomes or fairies,
But deep in the Harcourt Valley

Live the dancing Harcolairies.

On the slopes of Alexander

In the autumn leaves they dance;

The oak forest is their trysting place,

The whole valley they enhance.

As the raindrops fall in winter,
They beat a rhythmic tune
To set the Harcolairies dancing

Against a dark and frosty moon.

In the springtime apple blossoms
Turn orchards pink and green and white,
And festoon the Harcolairies’ hair

As they dance through the night.

Their most festive time is summer
When grassy fields in windrows lie.
They spin the grass above their heads,

And as they twirl, they almost fly.

So that is why the Harcourt babes
Are born with happy feet;
The Harcolairies sprinkle them

With apple cider neat.

So when in the Harcourt Valley,
If you see the grasses spin,
It’s a cert the Harcolairies

And George Milford are therein.								       Melva Graham
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June at Harcourt Valley Primary
June has been an active and productive month, 
even with cold season upon us as well as some good 
old fashioned cases of chicken pox and nits.
Back at the start of the month, staff and Prep 1-2 
students from Harcourt Valley joined others at 
Castlemaine North for a Maths Morning organised 
by The Mount Alexander Math’s Network. There, 
they all took part in a range of math’s activities, 
including games like 5 in a row and Get out of 
my house. This was the preps first time out of the 
school on an excursion and they all enjoyed the day 
and made some new friends as well.
We were also visited by Valanga Khosa—a 
performance artist whom we’ve been hoping to 
see again ever since his impressive performance a 
few years ago. This time around, he entertained the 
entire school plus parents with his show Circus in a 
Suitcase: Out of Africa wherein he regaled us with 
over an hour of African stories and kept the rhythm 
going with his drums.
Camp for Grade 1 and Grade 2 kids got away for 
their camp, Discovering Bendigo. They enjoyed a 
very busy time including time spent at the Bendigo 
Art Gallery and the nearby Rosalind Park as well as 
a jaunt to Confectionary Capers at Junortoun.
Mid-year reports were sent home on the last 
Thursday of the month. These were in a different 
format from previous years and we’re eager to hear 
what parents thought of the new look.
Finally, on the last day of school for the term, the 
kids treated onlookers to a showcase of the skipping 
skills they’ve been practicing. It’s always good when 
fun and fitness come together.
Over the first half of the year, the school 
community has put a lot of effort into fundraising. 
So far, the results have been great raising a total of 
$7,377 from the Applefest stall, the Lang House 
BBQ in front of the Castlemaine Newsagency and 
catering for the Castlemaine Cycling Club event. 
The money has been earmarked to pay for the a 
new bench at the school and to fund an 8 week hip 
hop dance program in Term 3. 
While we hope the hip hop program gives rise 
to some great photos, in weeks to come. This 
month, our feature pic celebrates our fundraising 
superstars, showing organisers Jacq Cue, Di 
Selwood and Donna McMahon.           David Ling 

Fund raisers extrordinaire - Jacqui Cue, 
Di Selwood and Donna McMahon.
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PO Box 338 Bendigo 3552 
Cnr. Williamson & Myers Sts, Bendigo 3550 

T: 03 5443 9055 • F: 03 5443 9736  
E: Lisa.Chesters.MP@aph.gov.au 

 @LMChesters •  /LisaChestersBendigo

LISA CHESTERS MP

Federal Member for Bendigo

Harcourt CWA
Sandwich anyone?

After joining Harcourt CWA back in 2006 I was re-
ally looking forward to one of our branch functions 
where other branches and members of the com-
munity would join us for an afternoon of entertain-
ment, followed by one of our famous afternoon 
teas. 
 
I had heard rumours that Harcourt CWA knew 
how to put on a pretty good spread, and I was cer-
tainly not disappointed.  
 
Naturally the scones were to die for, after all it was 
a CWA afternoon tea, but I had forgotten that the 
chocolate éclairs, the cream filled sponges, the 
melting moments, the lemon slice, the fruit cake, 
and an assortment of other slices and cakes would 
also be on offer.  
 
And then I saw the sandwiches, plates of assorted 
sandwiches, filled with fillings to rival a rainbow. 
 
I am a bit of a sandwich lover. Give me a choice 
between cake and sandwich, and most times I 
will take the sandwich. Going back 60 years and I 
still can remember the ham sandwiches my mum 
wrapped in grease proof paper and popped into a 
brown paper bag which I then took to school. Ham 
sandwiches are still my favourite... KR Castlemaine 
ham of course. 
 
So, where did the word “Sandwich” originate? 
 
Well…once upon a time there was a British states-
man called John Montague. John Montague was the 
4th Earl of Sandwich. One of his many pleasures 
was gambling.  
 
Gambling day and night means endless hours 
playing cards, and many calls to the kitchen for 

meat and cheese and bread to stave off the hunger 
pangs. Playing cards and eating became rather 
awkward due to holding the cards in one hand 
and using the other hand to eat, and it made the 
cards very sticky too, so the clever Earl thought of 
placing the meat and cheese between the slices of 
bread. When the other players saw this, they were 
very impressed and said, ‘I’ll have the same as 
Sandwich’, and so the name has stuck. 
 
The Earl was quite an accomplished gentleman 
and if you would like to know more about the 
man who gave us the sandwich, check out http://
en.m.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Montagu,_4th_
Earl_of_Sandwich 
 
These days you can ask for a sandwich in a cafe 
and end up with an assortment of meats, salad 
greens, dressings and breads, all very nice too, but 
if you are looking for the old fashioned sandwich 
of two white slices of buttered bread piled full of 
ham, or chicken or egg and lettuce, or one of our 
secret sandwich fillings, then come along to one 
of our community functions, or come and join us 
on the first Thursday of the month at Harcourt 
Leisure Centre at 1.30pm.

Lyn Rule 
Publicity Officer

Sandwich filling to rival a rainbow. 
Sponges and scones, but pass me a sandwich 
please, says Lyn Rule, Publicity Officer for the 
CWA.
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Thank you to Sedgwick CFA

On a foggy morning on the 1st of June in 
the granite hills of North Harcourt, the 
Sedgwick CFA was invited to a morning tea 
hosted by the Morris Minor Garage.

The private collection of historic vehicles is 
situated on the property of Bill and Claire 
McKellar. Together with their son Richard 
and his wife Kim, the morning was to ex-
press the gratitude reflected by the commu-
nity and to acknowledge the amazing work 
of the Sedgwick CFA and their volunteers, 
especially those who fought the fires in the 
area on the 28th of December 2013. 

The day was well attended and a lot of lattes 
and laughs were enjoyed! 

Kim McKellar

Mobile  0429 968 782  

Web       www.regionalenvirosense.com.au  

Email      info@regionalenvirosense.com.au

For all your small business sustainability needs, 

   revegetation plans or asset management plans.

Above: Sedgwick Fire Brigade members

Members of the Sedgwick CFA enjoyed their 
visit and morning tea at the Morris Minor 
Garage - below and left
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Introduction to High Speed Broadband

To register your interest in participating in this Digital Enterprise 
workshop, please visit www.ibendigo.org.au

A free workshop delivered by the 
iBendigo Loddon Mallee Group as  
part of the Bendigo Digital Enterprise 
Program, to highlight the importance  
of becoming digitally ready.

Learn how high speed broadband  
will transform the way we live and  
work. Whether you’ll be on fixed  
wireless or fibre, find out what you  
and your business can do to get  
ready for the digital economy.

In this information session you will 
discover the benefits of high speed 
broadband and learn about some of 
the ground-breaking innovations that 
organisations in our region are already 
putting in place.

WHEN: 

PLACE:
 

RSVP:

Tuesday 8 July 
5.30 pm - 7.00 pm

Ray Bradfield Room, 
Victory Park, Forest St 
Castlemaine 
 
Friday 4 July 

Like:  www.facebook.com/iBendigo
Follow: @iBendigo

Business 
Mount
Alexander

Harcourt Railway Station
It is keenly felt that V/Line should allow passenger 
pick-up and set down at Harcourt train station. This 
will involve construction of a new shelter and platform. 
The style of shelter may be seen at Talbot, on the 
Maryborough line. There is no need to interfere with 
the heritage structures such as the existing platform 
or buildings. We cannot ask that every train must 
stop. The community desire is for a limited number of 
services each day. 

Residents of Harcourt, Ravenswood, Sutton Grange 
and all places north who wish to train it to Melbourne 
or Bendigo have to drive to Castlemaine, hunt for 
a parking spot and then walk two hundred metres 
along Kennedy Street to the train station. Those who 
make a commitment to use public transport have to 
scratch their head as they think of the petrol (and 
inconvenience) that could be saved if Harcourt train 
station was available.  

Is there demand? Will there be sufficient numbers 
to justify construction works at the station? These 
questions raise the vexed question of cause and effect.  
It is a ‘put-off ’ to state that there has been only steady 
population growth in the Harcourt area. This infers that 
there will be low usage of the facilities. But, invariably, 
it is found that provision of services encourages 
population growth and increasing utilization of those 
services. So – which comes first? Growth or services? 
Services or growth?  The sewering of Harcourt in 2001 
and the subsequent population growth is an instructive 
precedent.  Re-opening the train station will soon see 
viable numbers using the service.

The proximity of the Station to the Calder/Midland 
Interchange gives some weight to the desirability of 
spending money to open the Harcourt Station. 

If Mount Alexander Shire Council wishes to encourage 
residential growth in and around Harcourt then it 
must resume the advocacy for the re-opening of the 
Harcourt train station.  

The State Government should be receptive to this need 
to construct a new platform and shelter at Harcourt. 
Economists are telling the Government to spend up big 
on ‘infrastructure’ so that the State can avoid increasing 
unemployment. Infrastructure spending will rescue the 
economy from the doldrums. Earthworks and concrete 
are classic ‘infrastructure’.  The construction workers, 
the travelers, the sick who need to attend Melbourne 
hospitals, the residents of Kennedy Street and, even, 
the growth ambitions of Mount Alexander Shire will 
be well served by the reopening of the Harcourt train 
station. 

George Milford

Local Ph: 03 5474 2807
Mobile: 0488 148 358
Fax: 03 8677 9033
Email: di@bendigopropertyplus.com.au

148 - 152 High Street,
Kangaroo Flat Vic 3555

Di Selwood
Property Consultant

Castlemaine, Harcourt & Maldon Region
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Career Coach Finds The Good Life
Career Coach, Genevieve Ward has been helping people 
of Central Victoria develop their job search skills, to 
maximise their chances in the job application process.  
Genevieve moved from Melbourne two and half years 
ago to the small town of Harcourt and now finds balance 
in working one day per week in Melbourne and building 
up her local career consulting business, aptly named The 
Good Life Careers.  

Genevieve is passionate about helping people manage 
change and supporting them on their career journey.  
She has developed professional resumes and applica-
tions, plus provided interview coaching and support to 
people in Harcourt, Castlemaine, Kyneton and Bendigo.  

One of the rewards in Genevieve’s work is hearing the 
news of her clients being offered their dream job.  A 
particular success story is when she worked with Con 
who was seeking a career change, as he was scaling back 
his handyman business.  Genevieve re-worked Con’s 
resume and cover letter so they emphasised his achieve-
ments.  This resulted in Con being granted an interview.  
Prior to the interview Genevieve provided Con with 
some valuable coaching and a week later he was pleased 
to report that he was offered a role working in Environ-
ment Services at the local hospital.

“I hadn’t had a formal job interview for many years and 
it was extremely lucky that I teamed up with Gen,” Con 
said.  “I would have been a fish out of water with the new 
professionalism involved in this process today.  Gen is 
very empathetic and made me feel confident and pre-
pared by highlighting my strengths and tying together 
my skills and experience”.

If you’re embarking on a career change and need job 
search support, Genevieve is available for consultations 
by appointment and can be contacted on 0409 070 930 
or gen@thegoodlifecareers.com.au

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Get that Job! 
Resumes  

Job applications 
Interview coaching 

Genevieve Ward 
0409 070 930 

 

  
 

WARRICK HARWOOD 
CONTRACTING 

 
Grass Slashing – 7’ to 5’ cut 

Pasture Renovation & Direct Seeding 
Ploughing & Power Harrowing 

 
109hp Deutz-Fahr Tractor with 

 4 in 1 Loader 
(Will fit through 12’ gates) 

 
WATER DELIVERIES 
13,000 litre tanker for 

Town Water & Civil Works 
 

Servicing Harcourt and surrounds 
Competitive rates 

30 years experience 
 

Call Warrick 
0417 036 059 

warricka@bigpond.net.au 
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 On 20 June Greens Senator-elect,  Janet Rice 
stopped at the Harcourt General Store on her “lis-
tening tour” (by bike) to Canberra!  Senator Rice 
posted a photo of herself with the owner – Amanda, 
on her Facebook page and writes “Amanda from 
the Harcourt general store, where we bought apples 
of course. Amanda and her husband Frank were 
pleased to meet me; & thought the Abbott budget 
stank!”

The Tavern Harcourt Tavern & Motel - Update
It’s business as usual in the Bistro while the front bar continues to be transformed into an exciting new 
cafe space. Owners Andy and Paula are pleased with the progress and hope to open the cafe doors 
mid-to-late July. In the meantime, escape the cold and drop in to enjoy a meal in front of the open 
fire. Wednesday is Parma night, Thursday is Pizza night and the Spit Roast lunch will continue on the 
firstSunday of the month. Book now on 5474 2211.

Computer and IT Solutions
Call Dave on 0423 416 582 for:
Computer repairs & upgrades

Software installation

Internet access troubleshooting

Home networking

Virus recovery
14 years experience | Reasonable rates
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Community Diary Dates
July 3 - CWA Meeting - 1.30 pm Harcourt Leisure Centre

July 10 - Ceremony to commemorate the naming of Harmony Way- 2.30 pm Stanley Park

July 10 - Local Botanist, Paul Foreman from Blue Devil Consulting will talk about the future of Southern 
Shepherd’s Purse (Ballantinia antipoda) on Mount Alexander at the July meeting of the Harcourt Valley 
Landcare group at the Harcourt ANA Hall at 7.30 pm

July 16 - Harcourt Progress Association, 7.00 pm, Harcourt Valley Primary School

July 20 - Harcourt Heritage Museum monthly activity- 1.30pm Jarrod Coote: “Hidden Aspects of Mount 
Barker”

July 25 - Mountain Bike Park Public Information Session, 7pm Harcourt Leisure Centre

August 24 - Harcourt Heritage Museum monthly activity - 1.30 pm Kent Bates: “The Australian Flag.”

Reminder: To see Coliban Water’s weekly updates go to:

http://www.coliban.com.au/site/root/projects/Harcourtruralmodernsiation.html

The Harcourt News/The Core is published by the Harcourt Progress Association. 
For inclusion in Harcourt News/The Core contact the Editor Robyn Miller 0467 670 271 or rmillerharcourt@bigpond.com . Contributions 
of ideas news items, articles, photos and letters are welcome as are advertisements which help to cover production costs. For placement of 
advertising please contact Genevieve Ward on gen_ward2@hotmail.com or phone 0409 070 930.
Circulation is currently 300 and copies can be obtained at the Harcourt General Store, The Harcourt Post Office, The Harcourt Tavern and the 
Harcourt Service Station, Castlemaine Library, Castlemaine Hospital and Castlemaine Community Information Centre.
A link to a full colour version of the Harcourt News/The Core can be accessed via the Harcourt Progress Association blog at: 
http://theharcourtprogressassociation.blogspot.com.au/
Harcourt News/The Core is printed with the assistance of the Harcourt Primary School and Mount Alexander Shire.
The Harcourt News/The Core wishes to advise that the views or remarks expressed in this publication are not necessarily the views of 
the Editor, or the Steering Committee of the Harcourt Progress Association and no endorsement of service is implied by the listing of 
advertisers, sponsors or contributors.


